September 20, 2007

08-023

RENAME THE CASCADE CAMPUS SKILL CENTER PROGRAM TO THE SENATOR MARGARET G.

CARTER SKILL CENTER PROGRAM

PREPARED BY:

Dr. Algie Gatewood, Cascade Campus President

APPROVED BY:

Dr. Preston Pulliams, District President

REPORT:

State Senator Margaret G. Carter was the driving force behind the establishment of the Cascade Campus Skill Center, which has provided basic and job skills training to unemployed and underemployed community residents since 1989. She has, at every stage in her career, made the well-being and interests of the people of North and Northeast Portland her highest priority, whether as a counselor for Portland Community College, a State Representative, or a State Senator. Senator Carter has been an advocate of the Skill Center in both the State Legislature and in the community at large and she has played an instrumental role in securing funding and support for the Center from the State of Oregon. Her efforts have helped thousands of North and Northeast Portland residents improve their lives and find gainful employment.

RECOMMENDATION:

That the Board of Directors rename the Cascade Campus Skill Center Program the Senator Margaret G. Carter Skill Center Program.